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Appendix J. Requests for Well-Related Information 
 
Requests for groundwater well information were requested from a number of agencies and municipal 
water companies, including the California Department of Health Services (DHS), Ventura Water Works 
District No. 8 (VWWD), the Central Coast Regional Water Quality Control Board, Los Angeles County 
Department of Public Works, the Los Angeles Department of Power and Water (LADPW), Southern CA 
Water Company, and the California Department of Water Resources. Groundwater monitoring results and 
well histories were requested for wells within 3 miles of SSFL. Information was obtained from VWWD 
and LADPW, but it was either out of date or incomplete. Personnel from VWWD were reluctant to reply 
to requests from the study team.  Information was subsequently requested again and partial information 
was obtained later under an assumed identity. However, requests to make photocopies of VWWD well 
histories and monitoring data were denied; it was claimed that well-related info was confidential. The 
request for source water information from the California DHS was also denied as documented in the reply 
letter from DHS below (Figure J-1). 
 
Figure J-1. Response Letter from the Department of Health Services  
 

 


